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As a native Oregonian born in Westfir, Oregon in 1949, I grew up fishing all the local 

streams, five in all, to supplement our dinner table.  My father taught me early on how 

to hunt and the benefits of hunting deer. For many years our family of six enjoyed 

venison as a major staple in our home.  Since the early days of my upbringing I have 

continued to be an avid fisherman and hunter/gatherer each year up to this very day.  

I have also passed on these skills to my son who also hunts and fishes and we look 

forward to deer camp each year.  We consider these fine outdoor activities a privilege 

and I support HJR5 to ensure that hunting and fishing in our beautiful State can 

continue without restrictions. 


